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Representative Jim Hamper 

 

 

 

 

Dear Friends and Neighbors: 

As I return to Augusta for the Second Regular Session of the 

125th Legislature, I would like to thank you for the honor of representing our community at the Capitol.  

With your input, I look forward to building on the good work achieved during the Legislature’s First 

Regular Session. 

The First Regular Session of the Legislature was a busy one, as we faced many difficult issues and 

decisions.  I enjoyed hearing your views over the phone, reading your letters and responding to your e-

mails.  I believe you will be pleased with the accomplishments achieved by the Legislature so far.  My 

colleagues and I were able to pass important legislation with strong bipartisan support.  These 

initiatives included tax reform, a budget passed with near unanimous support, regulatory reform, 

welfare reform and pension reform that cut in half our state’s $4 billion unfunded pension liability.  I 

believe these efforts will set the tone for the upcoming session as we continue our work toward 

restoring good governing principles to state government.  

I encourage you to visit the Legislature’s website, http://maine.gov/legis/, for up-to-date bill status 

information, public hearing dates, roll call votes on legislation and links to live video and audio 

broadcasts.  This is an excellent way to stay involved in state government. 

Please take note that I will continue to send legislative updates via regular mail and e-mail throughout 

the year to all who would like to stay informed.  If you wish to receive these updates, please contact me 

at RepJames.Hamper@legislature.maine.gov and provide the applicable postal and e-mail addresses to 

which they should be sent.   

As always, I look forward to seeing you around the community at town meetings and events.  I 

encourage you to contact me anytime with your opinions, questions or suggestions.    

Sincerely, 

 

James M. Hamper 

State Representative 
District 100 Mechanic Falls, Otisfield and Oxford 

HOUSE OF REPRESENTATIVES 
2 STATE HOUSE STATION 

AUGUSTA, MAINE 04333-0002 
(207) 287-1440 

TTY: (207) 287-4469 
1023 King Street 

Oxford, ME 04270 

Residence:  (207) 539-4586 

State House E-mail:  

RepJames.Hamper@legislature.maine.gov 
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Safety Committee 

 

 The duties of the Safety Committee are to review and develop safety plans for the town, 

and to inspect our properties and make recommendations to correct any safety issues. With the help of 

our insurance carrier we feel that we are providing our employees a safe, comfortable environment to 

work in. 

We continue to offer a “safety day” for all our employees. We do this twice. Once in the evening, 

then again the next morning so that as many employees can attend as possible. We go over all of our 

safety polices that the town has adopted. We are required to review our policies with all the 

employees affected by them. Different departments require different areas of training, and reviews. 

Again, as in the past we request that if anyone sees anything that they believe is unsafe to our 

employees, or to the public, please feel free to bring it to the attention of the Safety Committee and we 

will be happy to investigate it. 

 

Stephen French  

Safety Committee Chairman 

 

 
Photo Courtesy of Mariah Dufour of Serene Touch Photography 
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Revenue Enhancement / Energy Committee   

 

 The Revenue Enhancement Committee has continued its work of saving taxpayer dollars 

during the past year by tackling several energy saving projects in the municipal buildings. The largest 

project accomplished was the installation of the biomass boiler.  

 The biomass boiler is now up and running and saving taxpayers approximately $19,000 

annually in fuel costs by switching from oil to wood pellets. The total cost of the project was $189,000 

and nearly half of the project, $94,031, was paid through a U.S. Forestry Service grant. The remaining 

$94,515 was taken out of the municipal fund balance with voter approval in June 2011. Wood pellets 

are considered a carbon-neutral renewable fuel source and are purchased from a Maine vendor.   

 In addition to receiving grant funds for the biomass boiler, the committee members won two 

grants totaling $46,000 from Efficiency Maine. The first grant for $10,000 closed out in December 

2011 and was spent on the following items: payments totaling $6,925 went to Next Century Energy 

Consultants. $393 was spent on occupancy sensors and $650 on energy saving smart power strips for 

the Town Office. $295 was spent on the insulator covers and $165 on CFL light bulbs for the energy 

fair as well as $103 for the energy books donated to the library.  John Hawley had to complete the 

town’s Energy Action Plan, a requirement of the grant, after the energy consultant left. He calculated 

the town should be reimbursed $1,159 for the hours he spent doing the energy plan as well as $869 for 

his time spent in the committee meetings and energy fair.  

 The second grant, totaling $36,000, has been spent on a variety of projects, some more visible 

than others. The airlock foyer in the town office, which will reduce the draft caused by opening the 

large double doors at the front entrance, cost $7,500. Other projects included piping insulation in the 

Fire Department and Public works building totaling $2,945 and $6,045 for the on-demand propane hot 

water heaters. The heating system and thermostat were reprogrammed, making it more energy 

efficient, for a cost of $6,000. $565 was spent on LED lighting in the town office complex as well as 

$565 for occupancy sensors in the public works and fire department buildings. $2,980 was spent doing 

the drop ceiling on the 3rd floor of the town office building and $2,081 was spent to install electric sub-

meters on the public works and fire department buildings. The committee is currently looking at 

several other projects to spend the remaining grant money, including the possibility of installing solar 

panels to heat the hot water needs of the municipal buildings.    

 Plans are also underway for this year’s Community Day celebration and the event is getting 

bigger. Activities will be spread out over two days, with the celebration kicking off Friday night, June 

22. On Saturday, June 23, the Pottle Hill Road Race will start the day and there will also be a mid-

morning parade along with several other events and food vendors in downtown and at the municipal 

building.   

 The committee continues to investigate several ways to generate revenue for the town 

including hydropower and solar options, wholesaling water and starting an incubator business space. 
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As ideas come forward, the members discuss and research the possibilities to determine whether or 

not recommendations should be made to Town Council.  

 We are always looking for new ideas and new faces so we encourage anyone to come attend the 

next meeting. We look forward to serving at the pleasure of the Town Council for the next year and 

hope to continue coming up with creative ways to generate or save money for the taxpayers.  

 

Robert Small,  

Revenue Enhancement / Energy Committee Chairman     

  

 

MUNICIPAL  REPORTS 

Town Clerk 

 

Here is a brief summary of 2011 

The new Town Office hours have worked out nicely for the residents; we have received great 

feedback stating that the residents appreciate the extended hours. 

On the election front, it was another busy year in the clerk’s office with elections. We made it 

through another year of elections for the RSU 16 budget after the third vote a new budget was passed 

on 11/8/11. We had the Local Election on June 14, 2011 to vote on the town budget, this was the first 

year voting on the entire budget as a ballot vote, there were 256 ballots cast.  

With new laws being implemented for requesting Absentee Ballots please be sure that you 

request the ballots early or you will not be eligible to receive one in time. You can either request the 

ballot by phone, by mail or on the Elections website at http://www.maine.gov/sos/cec/elec/. 

January 22, 2011 was the annual rabies clinic with Dr. Frechette. We vaccinated 19 Dogs and 1 

cat. I was there to license any Mechanic Falls resident’s dog. Please remember that all dogs are to be 

licensed NO later than December 31st. The fee is $11.00 for male/female and $6.00 for 

spayed/neutered. Any dogs not licensed prior to February 1st of any year will be required to pay a 

$25.00 late fee. 

Please check out the Towns website or our Facebook page to keep up to date on the Council 

Meeting minutes or any new and upcoming events in town. 

 

Lisa Palmer 

Town Clerk 
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Deaths in Mechanic Falls 

4/8/2011  Britney L Wentworth 

4/8/2011  Adam L Nile 

4/11/2011 Richard M George 

5/25/2011 Regis Bosse 

6/17/2011  Martin James Boyd 

9/7/2011 Wayne E Burgess 

9/9/2011  Elwina L Dubois 

 

  

 

 

Deaths In Other Towns 

1/13/2011 Allen R Crooker 

1/15/2011 Marilyn J Hamel 

1/20/2011 Rene J Gagnon 

1/21/2011  Janie R Smith 

1/21/2011 Robin L Taylor 

4/4/2011 Colleen Rose Baird 

5/10/2011  Elizabeth I Lachance 

5/17/2011 John Hackett 

6/12/2011 John Frankovis 

9/10/2011 Donald W Damon 

10/4/2011 Gerald A Tardif 

10/13/2011 George Leonard 
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Marriages 2011 

3/12/2011 Brandon Michael Edwards & Samantha Noel Baker 

3/18/2011 David Russell Pratt Jr & Frankie Anne Holt 

3/25/2011 Mark Anthony Game & Jolleen Young 

4/12/2011 Jeffrey Paul McBean & Amanda L Jordan 

5/13/2011 Robert L Tolliver & Cassandra M Lothrop 

6/24/2011 David Michael Yeaton & Heidi Lynn Maxwell 

6/25/2011 Dylan Vaughn Magers & Megan Marie Harmon 

7/23/2011 Scott Eric Berry & Angela Christina Long 

7/27/2011 Charles William Crabtree & Helen A Omolo 

8/13/2011 Chad Andrew Labrecque & Jennifer Lynn Bisson 

8/13/2011  Matthew Richard Herrick & Jessica Marie Richards 

8/18/2011 Thomas Michael Greeley & Pamela Louise Hancock 

8/20/2011 Kenneth Alan Tibbetts & Sandra Mary Cote 

9/10/2011 Bryan Paul Letourneau & Darcy Caitlin Pettengill 

9/24/2011 Christopher George Morrison & Alyssa Lee Reid 

9/25/2011 Robert Camille Bussier & Brandie Georgette Phillips 

10/22/2011 Clayton N Harlow & Marianne Gallo 

11/5/2011 Adam D Gravel & Shasta L Williams 

11/11/2011 Mark S Barry & Laura M Murray 

 

 

Births 2011 

Under State of Maine Statute, we are no longer permitted to print specific information  
regarding new births in our community. 

 
Mechanic Falls welcomed 39 new babies in 2011 
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Code Enforcement & Planning 

 

Hello all, as you know I am Nicholaus Richard, your Code Enforcement Officer. Last year I 

reported 159 total permits issued. There was a decline in numbers of permits issued this year as my 

office issued 116 total permits. There were 52 building permits issued. There were 16 plumbing 

permits, 43 electrical permits, and 5 other permits issued. The previous year saw 10 new dwelling 

units permitted as opposed to this year only 1 new dwelling unit. This could be the reason for a lower 

permit count as new dwellings require plumbing and electrical permits as well. The trend seems to be 

that homeowners are just not building new homes, but rather renovating and adding to their existing 

homes.    

Every year there are a few major enforcement issues that this office handles. This year was 

similar to the last in that there were a couple major issues to deal with. This was the first year of my 

tenure that an issue has caused the Town to take legal action. In fact, there were 2 issues that went to 

court. It is the goal of the Town to not go to court over matters and try to work things out with 

property owners before we reach that end, however; in these instances and under legal advice we took 

action on 2 property owners. One case dealt with a dangerous abandoned structure that posed serious 

health and safety issues to the public. The second case involved a property owner renting out a third 

unit of his home, creating a violation of the Mechanic Falls Zoning and Land Use Ordinance as his 

property did not meet the dimensional requirements for a third unit. Both cases were ruled in favor of 

the Town.    

There is still on-going monitoring of some nuisance issues related to trash/junkyard activities 

on some properties around town. There is always the little nuisance complaints like too many 

unregistered vehicles on ones property, but for the most part, those are handled with just a friendly 

letter explaining the violation. 

It is important to remember that new construction projects need construction permits. Any 

new construction that has a value of greater than $1,000 or affects 100 square feet or more needs a 

building permit. Cosmetic jobs such as replacement windows, new siding or roofing do not require 

permits. If you have any doubts, it’s better to call and ask. State and Federal rules and regulations are 

changing all the time and in a lot of cases, grandfathering is not permitted or granted. As the CEO, I am 

the point person for our community to keep up on such changes. This is another good reason to check 

in before starting a project. I am here to help this community develop in a safe manner, ensuring 

proper construction methods are utilized while minimizing impacts on the local ecology. Violating 

State or Federal rules can bring some hefty fines on top of possible fines from the town. A call ahead of 

time will save a headache down the road. All inspections are scheduled through my office.  

In last year’s report, I explained the new Maine Uniform Building and Energy Code or MUBEC 

as an example of the ever-changing rules and regulations put forth by the State. The State of Maine has 

again changed the rules regarding the building code. Mechanic Falls now falls into a category of towns 
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that can choose from a few options of enforcing a building code. The Council has chosen, at my 

recommendation, to enforce the Maine Uniform Building Code or MUBC. Any construction project 

must now meet the requirements of this code. If you have any questions pertaining to this code, please 

give me a call and we can discuss the matter. I can be reached at 345-2221.  

 

Nicholaus Richard 

Code Enforcement Officer 

 

 

 

Library 

 

The year 2011 was a very busy year!!! 

The Library's Annual Book Sale held on Community Day raised $725 which was generously 

matched with another $725 by Modern Woodmen Of America.  Please remember, we gratefully accept 

Photo Courtesy of Mariah Dufour of Serene Touch Photography 
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book donations throughout the year, but we cannot accept Reader's Digest books, encyclopedia, or 

textbooks since they do not sell. 

The Pie Sale yielded $517. Many thanks to those members of the community that either 

donated pies for the sale, or purchased them. 

The 2011 Summer Reading Club was “One World, Many Stories”.  Once again, Sue Littlefield, a 

teacher at Elm Street School, acted as a volunteer, and led the craft/story workshops.  As usual, 

everyone enjoyed the prizes that were awarded. 

At the end of July, yours truly sustained a hair-line fracture of my left hip.  The doctor enforced 

complete bed-rest (no movement at all) since the fracture was not operable. Heartfelt thanks goes out 

to Melinda Straight who substituted for me.  She did an amazing job!! 

During my absence the Library move to the 3rd floor of the Town Office was finally decided 

upon.  The old location (15 Elm Street) closed as of September.  The new location did not open until 

January 18, 2012 (soft opening), which was also when I returned to work.  The official Open House was 

held on Saturday, January 28, 2012. 

The Trustees, and community volunteers made all of this possible.  Their tireless efforts should 

be remembered, and appreciated.  Without their help, this move could never have been completed. 

Also, much thanks to John Hawley the Town Manager and the town employees that assisted with 

acquiring shelving from USM, moving & assembly of the shelves, and many other tasks.   

There is too much to mention in this report (2011).  Please know that there will be more 

reported in next year's annual report, as well as many more people to be thanked. 

 

Sandi Brown-Eustis  

Librarian 

 

 

Historical Society 

 

 The Mechanic Falls Historical Society collection is steadily growing and soon we will be 

utilizing the upstairs section of the former First Congregational Church to showcase the accumulated 

artifacts, articles, photographs and other memorabilia about Mechanic Falls. 

  

Along with our popular roast beef community suppers the society also featured Bill Green who 

talked about the life and times of Joshua Chamberlain and Percy Turner who presented an outstanding 

history of the Maine State Police.    
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The success of the society rests on the donation of articles by a score of people.  The society 

learned about the fascinating life of Edna L. Kempton who graduated from Mechanic Falls High School 

in 1926 and lived to be a 100 years old.  Her caregiver, Irene Stahl from Wrentham, Massachusetts, 

discovered us through the town’s web site and provided us documents and photographs which Edna 

had always hoped she could share with the town she grew up in.  Richard and Betty Clukey also 

presented the society with numerous items of interest – including a 14 foot sign which dates back to 

the 1850’s and heralds two separate businesses.  The family of Lloyd Boyd donated issues of the 

Androscoggin Post from 1972 and 1973 which carried the column “Poon’s Corner”, written by Furgoon 

Poon, pen name for Russ Penney.   The society also received a variety of interesting items from Dick 

Wing, Malcolm Sawyer, Janice Biardi, Alma Palmer, David Nelson, Albert Thurlow, Jody and Judy 

McMorrow and Ken Carlin.  

  

The society welcomes all who wish to share in this town’s history.  There are no membership 

fees, but ideas, encouragement and willingness to participate are always appreciated. 

 

Eriks Petersons 

Historical Society President 

 

Recreation 

  

The Mechanic Falls Recreation Committee is made up of  ten volunteer members. We are a 

group of committed and dedicated volunteers trying to offer quality youth sports and activities to the 

children of our community.  

We were proud to offer the following youth programs to more than 400 combined participants: 

Quad –Town basketball, Tri-Town soccer, Skiing/snowboarding, three levels of softball – Farm, Little 

League, & Senior League, Five levels of baseball – Tee Ball, Rookie, Minors, Majors, & Babe Ruth, and 

the Summer Rec day camp program. We also offered two levels of adult softball – Competitive and Non 

competitive.  

Below is a partial list of accomplishments for 2010 / 2011: 

 Purchased two portable basketball hoops for Rec and Elm Street School 

 Purchased twelve new basketballs for Rec and Elm Street School 

 Installed donated backboards and hoops in the municipal building gym 

 Purchased new goals, soccer balls and team jerseys for the soccer program 

 Built an overhang on the snack shack for outdoor cooking 

 Built a new tee ball field 

 Ran a successful 11U tournament for Cal Ripken Baseball 
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 Put on an ice rink party for the whole family 

 Purchased walkie talkies to be used for the Ski program 

The biggest accomplishment for the Rec Committee was the completion of the lights on the 

Coleman Field. A big thank you goes out to Bill Bickford and Jim Marston for seeing this huge project 

through to its completion. The committee would also like to thank all of the voters for allowing this 

project to happen. Scott Penny and the Public Works crew also deserve a big thank you for all of their 

help with this project.   

The Rec Committee has several projects on our list for 2011 / 2012. We were lucky enough to 

have an electronic scoreboard donated to the committee and we hope to have it up and running for the 

next baseball season. The Tee Ball field has been built but is in need of fencing and benches for the 

players. We are also looking at building a new snack shack and restrooms by the softball field for use 

during tournaments and community events.  

The Rec Committee would like to thank the Mechanic Falls Public Works, Mechanic Falls Water 

Department, Elm Street School, town employees, residents, volunteers, and businesses for their 

continued support with our programs. We would also like to thank everyone who has been involved in 

one of our fundraising events. The fundraisers we do help keep the price of the registration fees as low 

as possible. We currently do tag days, cash calendars, shoot-a-thon, business sign program, uniform 

sponsors, and a dance. And lastly the committee would like to thank all of the parents and children 

who continue to participate in our programs. We couldn’t do it without you. 

 

Michelle Emery 

Recreation Committee Chairman  
 

 

Santa for the Kids 

 

I need to start this report off by saying our Santa for the kids program actually starts in November.  We 

were able to provide 19 families with Thanksgiving baskets this year.  4 baskets were provided by the 

Pink Feathers, we also received baskets from the Nazarene Church, American Legion and the Minot 

Methodist Church.   

This was the 20th year of the program and the donations we received made it possible for us to 

help 27 families with 82 children and adults with winter items that were needed and toys.  Hannaford 

Bros Co. was very generous to us again this year and that enabled us to help more families this year.  

All families received a gift certificate to help with the holiday meal and diapers if needed.     
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 I want to thank all that donated, with gifts, turkeys, food baskets, knitted items, money, gift 

certificates and even the wrapping paper. The donations we received truly made this a community 

project.  We have some businesses that like to adopt a family by providing their needs for the holiday 

season.  If this is something your business would like to participate in, please give me a call. 

The community response to this program has been overwhelming.  The Town office may 

organize and run this program, but we do not do it alone.  Those wishing to make donations for next 

year can drop off new, unwrapped toys at the Town Office at any time.  I look for sales year round, and 

clearance sales makes our money go much farther.  Any and all donations are appreciated.   

Shirely Marquis 

Tax Clerk 

Program Coordinator 

 

 

 

Animal Control 

 

Last year, there were a total of 347 general complaints, 17 animal trespassing violations, 15 

dogs returned to their owners, and 7 animal bites. 

Just a friendly reminder, all dogs older than 6 months must be licenses annually. To avoid late 

fees, licensing must be completed no later than January 31st.  

You, your family and your pets could be in danger from harmful insects that carry disease. Talk 

to your veterinarian about simple precautions that will offer protection for all of you. Rabies is fatal. 

Vaccinations are extremely important in the prevention and control of numerous diseases in dogs and 

cats, including distemper, parvo, and rabies. Given annually, these vaccinations are an excellent 

investment in your pet's future. 

Spaying or neutering is another way to protect the life of your pet. A hysterectomy can reduce 

the chances of your dog or cat getting uterine infections and breast or ovarian cancer. Neutering 

reduces the risk of testicular and prostate disease, as well as the tendency to roam and fight. 

Controlling the unwanted animal population is as equally important. 

 
Robert Larrabee 
Animal Control Officer 
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Fire Department 

  

Hello again. I hope you have all had a good winter.  Snow’s gone and warm weather is on its 

way. 

It’s been a busy winter for us helping around town and providing mutual aid to surrounding 

towns.  There were many structure fires that required a lot of man power, but the guys and gals were 

up for the challenge. They are always ready and willing to help out and we really appreciate your 

support. This year’s budget is reflection of what we believe meets the minimum needs of the town and 

still allows us to do the job required. With the elimination of town meeting last year, we want to make 

sure that anyone who has questions about the fire or rescue departments get the answers they need. 

We will be available at the public hearings and you can always give us a call.  

We have been keeping an eye on the casino being built on our backdoor. We know it will affect 

our public safety responses and we have been doing our part so we haven’t been left out of the 

conversations to get any aid that we may warrant.  

We have had some new members join this year which greatly helps and they have been ready 

to take on the challenge of training and getting up in the night to help with the regulars. There is a lot 

of dedication required to be on a volunteer department today and we are always looking for help. If 

you know someone who might be interested, we review applications for candidates twice a year in 

May and December. Applications can be picked up at the town office or on the municipal website.  If 

you have questions about membership, stop by the fire station and someone would be happy to 

explain the process.             

We have managed to keep the budget flat knowing the economy has not improved much and 

that there are still a lot of people struggling. We try to accomplish as much as we can with in-house 

staff skills so as not to send out work to expensive repair companies. We make every effort to repair 

equipment before we replace it.  
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18% 
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5% 
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As you know, the state and federal governments put a lot of requirements on us, some good, 

some more bothersome but they all seem to cost money and these requirements rarely come with 

funding. Unfunded mandates make it hard for us to control spending at times. We went through a state 

inspection last summer and did fairly well. Some improvements need to be made in administration as 

far as record keeping and in training, which we are trying to correct. It is tough to run a department 

with full-time requirements and a volunteer staff but we do our best. 

Always remember, we are here for you in your time of need, to help keep you safe with 

information or inspections when requested. The Department and I hope that you support us. Don’t 

forget to vote. 

 

Fred C. Sturtevant III  

Fire Chief 

 

Rescue 

 

Rescue responded to 223 calls in 2011.  Our average response time is 5.6 minutes from the 

time we are dispatched until the time we respond to the location of the emergency.  According to the 

state reports 49% of our call volume is between 1801-2100.  See below for a breakdown of the call 

times. 

 

 

Times of Call Report 
From 01/01/11 To 12/31/11 
 

Time Period Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat Total Percentage 

0001 - 0300 0 3 1 0 3 3 0 10 4.48% 

0301 - 0600 1 2 2 3 4 1 1 14 6.28% 

0601 - 0900 2 4 2 1 0 3 4 16 7.17% 

0901 - 1200 4 3 3 5 4 2 7 28 12.56% 

1201 - 1500 5 2 4 4 2 5 1 23 10.31% 

1501 - 1800 7 6 6 4 4 1 6 34 15.25% 

1801 - 2100 13 5 8 4 3 10 6 49 21.97% 

2101 - 0000 4 4 5 6 0 5 3 27 12.11% 

Unknown 0 0 0 0 0 0 0 22 9.87% 

Total 36 29 31 27 20 30 28 223 100% 

 

In 2011 four of our Basic members completed the Intermediate course and are now registered 

EMT-I’s.   Thank you for all your time you dedicated to class work and clinical, Jon Damon, Jordan 

Emery, Mike Schadtle, and Jen Casey.  We currently have 14 licensed members and 3 drivers.  If you 

are interested in joining the rescue department, please contact the Town Office for an application. 

A brief rundown of the calls for the year are as follows: 
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Provider Impression # of Runs 
 

Abuse / Neglect 2 
 

Altered Level of Consciousness / Coma 1 
 

Assist Only 11 
 

Behavioral / Psychiatric Disorder 7 
 

Cardiac - Chest Pain 32 
 

Cardiac Arrest - Asystole 1 
 

Dehydration 4 
 

Diabetic Emergency 5 
 

Flu Like Illness 7 
 

Hemorrhage - Non-Traumatic 1 
 

Hemorrhage - Traumatic 1 
 

Nausea / Vomiting (Unknown Etiology) 2 
 

No Apparent Illness / Injury 15 
 

Obvious Death 1 
 

Other Illness / Injury 41 
 

Overdose - Drug / Medication 2 
 

Pain - Abdominal (Non-Traumatic) 3 
 

Pain - Back (Non-Traumatic) 2 
 

Pain - Chest (Non-Cardiac) 3 
 

Pain - Extremity (Non-Traumatic) 6 
 

Pain - Head (Non-Traumatic) 3 
 

Respiratory Arrest 1 
 

Respiratory Distress - Bronchospasm 3 
 

Respiratory Distress - Pulmonary Edema 4 
 

Respiratory Distress - without Bronchospasm 5 
 

Seizure / Convulsions 12 
 

Sepsis 1 
 

Syncope / Fainting 2 
 

Toxic Exposure 1 
 

Traumatic Injury - Burn 3 
 

Traumatic Injury - Extremity 11 
 

Traumatic Injury - Head 7 
 

Traumatic Injury - Multisystem 2 
 

Traumatic Injury - Spinal 6 
 

Traumatic Injury - Torso 1 
 

Weakness / General Malaise 9 
 

Total 223 
 

   

 

Thank you for all your support and donations throughout the year.  Please make sure your house is 

numbered and visible for a quicker response.   

 

Jennifer Casey 

Rescue Chief 

 

 

 



 Annual Report 

 

 

Page 40 
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Police 

  

 The Police Department has had a pretty successful year. We have been able to maintain our 

staffing and we have done fairly well at solving reported crimes. The largest problem this past year has 

been Thefts. The poor economy and the rash of prescription medication abusers has created a surge in 

thefts across the entire State. I urge everyone to keep information about medications to yourself and 

not discuss them in any public 

environments. Peel labels off empty 

prescription bottles so that people 

who check trash cannot discover 

where you live and what medications 

you are using. Subjects are going as 

far as to go into homes and cut all the 

copper they can out of the homes 

infrastructure. This includes all 

copper piping and wiring. You can 

imagine the damage that is caused 

not to mention the material that is 

stolen. Now more than ever I urge 

people to report suspicious activity when you see it happening.  

 The Police Department has also participated in two previous “Prescription Drug Take Back” 

events. These are planned events where the public can bring expired/unused prescription medication 

to the police station and turn it in. We will handle the disposal of the medication. It is not safe to flush 

medications down the toilet and definitely unsafe to just throw them in the trash. We have another 

Prescription Drug Take Back event scheduled for April 28, 2012. We will post the times as we get 

closer to the event date. 

 We were able to finalize the Jack Callahan case. The case resulted in Callahan receiving a 

lengthy prison sentence with probation following that and him being a lifetime registrant of the “Sex 

Offender Registry” upon his release. This was a very difficult case for many members of our 

community, his family, the police department, and his victims. We hope that the healing can begin and 

that knowing justice was served can be an aid to that process. 

 I urge the citizens of Mechanic Falls to be aware of what goes on in your community and be 

part of the work to keep our town safe. Keep good records of your property and keep things locked up. 

Report suspicious activity to the police department and watch out for each other. We are not always in 

the office but there is always an officer on duty 24 hours a day, 7 days a week, and 365 days a year. 

THANK YOU FOR YOUR SUPPORT!! 

 

Jeffrey Goss  

Chief of Police 


